EAST GOSHEN TOWNSHIP HISTORICAL COMMISSION MEETING September 12, 2019

The East Goshen Township Historical Commission held a regularly scheduled meeting on Thursday, September 12, 2019 at 7:00 p.m. at the Township Building. Members in attendance are indicated in bold:

Chairman Ted Roberts, Chairman Mary Urbine, Vice Chairman Kelly Bidegary, Ed Lendrat, Kathleen Lynch, Charles Proctor Lazarus Zarogiannis

<u>Call to Order</u> – Ted called the meeting to order.

<u>Pledge of Allegiance</u> – Ted led the Pledge of Allegiance and asked for a moment of silence for our first responders, military and to remember 9/11.

Minutes

The minutes of the August 8, 2019 meeting were approved. The July meeting was cancelled due to severe weather.

Old Business

- 1. <u>Ornament</u> Ted provided drawings of the proposed 2019 Sullivan House ornament which will be three-dimensional. It is ordered for production to start tomorrow. It will sell for \$20.00. It will also be offered in a package, which will consist of 2018 and 2019 ornaments and a copy of the East Goshen Township Images of America history book. There was discussion about the possible events to sell it.
- 2. <u>Historic Ghost Tour</u> This event will be held on Saturday, October 19, 2019 from 6:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. in the historic area. Ted is working with Jason Lang. They feel 200 people should be the limit. There will be 3 stations for the ghost story telling. Ted described the ghost stories. The cost is \$5.00/person. Volunteers should be there at 5:00 p.m. Training/rehearsal will be held on Thursday or Friday. Next year they will start in the park and get them back via hayride. If anyone has a story, let Ted know.

New Business

- 1. <u>2020 Budget</u> Chuck discussed the budget and recommended making some changes to include the ornament and events. It will have to be presented to the Board of Supervisors.
- 2. <u>Local Service Utility Structures</u> Chuck commented that the historical design for utility sheds probably will not be accepted. The cost to the utility would be high and the process for approval would be timely.

Any Other Matter

- 1. Ed mentioned that all of his research materials are now in the Township building.
- 2. Brochures Kathleen will do one for the Sullivan House. Chuck mentioned that, every time something is put in print about the Sullivan House, their committee needs to see it first.

HC 9-12-19 final 1

Adjournment

There being no further business, Chuck made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mary seconded the motion. The motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 7:50 p.m. The next meeting will be held on Thursday, October 10, 2019 at 7:00 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Kiefer, Recording Secretary

HC 9-12-19 final 2